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By Karen Fawbush, NDCCW President 

ST. MARY’S: Jessica Jurkowski, President  

In November the CCW contributed 30 baskets to be raffled.  Tickets were sold over 2 weekends. It was a great 

fundraiser.  We also hosted the Northern Deanery meeting.   

DECEMBER: We held our annual Advent dinner and ornament exchange  with about 20 ladies.  We also supported 

the parish by selling Poinsettias in remembrance of loved ones. The flowers were used to decorate the alter for 

Christmas and the CCW took care of them. 

JANUARY: We will be holding our annual Infant Jesus baby shower.   All the gifts will be donated to ST. Martha’s 

Baby project.   

Nominations for next year’s officers will take place and elections in February. We are also planning on a craft 

project for February.  

ST. ROSE OF LIMA: Juanita Topman, President 

December:  We had a successful bake sale and Christmas raffle.  We had a Christmas dinner at Hughes Café 

with 24 ladies attending. We also participated with the Knights of Columbus in their Gifts of the Magi project. 

We participated with the Christian Formation students placing luminaries outside the church welcoming 

parishioners to mass on Christmas.  

February: We look forward to hosting the quarterly NDCCW meeting with our special menus that will  

symbolize our desire for inclusivity of various ethnic groups.  

We are developing educational program on the Gifts of the Holy Spirit and how they can help you serve your 

parish. It will precede a Pentecost event.  We are considering a summer trip to Mother Cabrini shrine for the 

75th anniversary of her canonization. Archbishop Samuel J. Aguila has decreed those who visit and spend time 

in prayer will be granted a partial indulgence. We will share this information once we have options for 

transportation and lodging.  

HOLY FAMILY:  Mary Ann Atkin, President  

DECEMBER:  We held our Christmas Party and gift exchange at the Ogden Country Club with 23 ladies attending. 

We also helped with the Angel Tree.. Holy Family and the CCW dedicated a new statue of Mary for our church, 

donated by a parishioner. The dedication was held on the feast of the  Immaculate Conception.  

JANUARY : Several ladies gathered together and made 33 blankets which were donated to GMAC and the South 

Ogden Police Department. 

One of our CCW members helped Fr. BILL plan and coordinate the “Casting Nets” mission. It was held on 2 days 

and was attended by a great group of people.  The mission will take place during Lent. We hope to gather new 

members and bring back old members to church.  

The annual Spaghetti Dinner has been postponed twice and hopefully it will take place soon. This is our biggest 

fund raiser.  We continue to meet once a month for mass and breakfast.  


